Barnstaple Alliance: Action Plan
Some comments on cycling in Barnstaple
Mike Harrison CTC Right to Ride Representative

Barnstaple is an excellent town for cycling because of its compactness and its skeletal cycle path network.  There is great potential to see a marked increase in cycling, which would help with the town’s problems of traffic flow and congestion.  For these reasons it is important that opportunities are taken to improve the cycle network.

Two current issues are significant.  Firstly, it is vital that the construction of the by-pass does not disadvantage cyclists or reduce their safety, as high-speed roads are opened.  Significant improvements of the network are possible.  Cycle routes need to be direct, continuous and safe.  A major concern is that journeys between the town and North Devon College may be degraded.

Secondly, it is desirable that design standards are met appropriately.  Current guidelines should be followed and it should be realised that these are generally minimum standards so local factors need to be taken into account.  This applies both to utility routes and the Tarka Trail which plays a key role in tourism for North Devon.  Devon County Council has made many excellent developments for cycling but their enthusiasm has varied and some schemes have been less successful (such as pavement lanes).

The potential is significant and the possible returns considerable, in terms of health, value for money and the environment.
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